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    Chapel Street Community Primary School

Chapel Street, Levenshulme, Manchester. M19 3GH

  www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk

      Tel: 0161 224 1269
Email: admin@chapelstreet.manchester.sch.uk                            
Headteacher
Mrs Ella Hughes
Thursday 1st April 2021
KS2 ASSISTANT HEADTEACHER

Full-time and permanent – part-time and flexible requests welcome
Dear Colleague,  

Thank you for expressing an interest in the above post.   

Applications are invited from experienced and successful school leaders for this exciting role in our wonderful school.  You must have a proven and demonstrable track record of raising pupil achievement and previous experience at a senior leadership level or substantial experience at a middle leadership level.  You might be an experienced deputy or assistant headteacher within a smaller primary school or an experienced phase lead within a large primary school – either way, you are looking for the next step in your career, a new challenge and opportunity to widen the positive impact you have through strategic leadership and management. 

Our other on-line documents are an application form, a job description and a person specification. Our most recent Ofsted Report from 2019 is available on our website: http://chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/ofsted.html
About Our School 

Our school values are respect, inclusion and growth.  These are incredibly important to us and shape our provision for all pupils, staff and the wider community.  We are proud of our relational approach which underpins ‘the Chapel Street Way’.  Visitors to our school comment on the warm, welcoming environment and nurturing relationships.  Our commitment to wellbeing, equality and improvement is strong and can be seen through our actions at all levels across school.
Chapel Street Community Primary School serves a diverse and vibrant community.  We are a large (three-form entry) urban primary school with many unique strengths and challenges as a result.  Ofsted inspected our school in June 2019 and we received a grading of “Good”.  We are very proud of this achievement whilst recognising the ongoing school improvement journey still ahead of us.  This has been impacted further by the recent COVID-19 pandemic and we are looking forward to welcoming a new senior leader to our team, as we continue our journey of school improvement.
Currently we have 702 pupils on roll – which includes a nursery and three classes for each year group from reception to year 6.  Around 60% of our children are of Pakistani heritage, 6% are White British and the rest belong to a wide range of ethnic groups.  More than 35 languages are spoken in the homes of our children, with many of our pupils being multi-lingual; a large proportion of children who start in our Nursery are unable to speak English, and many children are still in the early stages of learning English.  Overall, 87% of our pupils are EAL.  We have high levels of mobility, including International New Arrivals.  This rich cultural diversity offers us many exciting opportunities for children and staff to learn from each other – it is something we value greatly.

Levels of social and economic need are high for a significant number of our children and approximately 18% of our pupils have Special or Additional Needs.  We are actively inclusive – for pupils and staff – and have started work towards a BAME strategy that will be led by a collaborative group of staff, governors, pupils, parents / carers and representatives from our wider community.  We hope our new Assistant Headteacher will be able to take a lead role with this work.
Chapel Street holds Manchester’s Silver Eco-schools Award.  In 2018-19, we also received the Primary Science Quality Mark (PSQM) and the School Games Bronze Award.  In July 2019, we received National Safety Certification (Safety Mark).  We also recently achieved the One Education Gold Excellence in Wellbeing Award in recognition of our incredibly successful work around staff wellbeing.  We are currently working towards completion of the One Education Reading award, Leading Parent Partnership Award, SEND Inclusion Award and Wellbeing Award for Schools.
Our school has a strong tradition in providing a range of professional development experiences for our staff, to meet both individual and school priorities and aspirations.  As we are a large and diverse school there are many in-house opportunities for professional growth and development as well as those that arise through our collaborative approach to school improvement and strong relationships with other agencies and professionals.  We have also supported a number of staff in achieving leadership qualifications ranging from Level 3 to Level 7, NPQML, NPQSL, NASENCO, Masters and other relevant professional qualifications for example in coaching and mentoring.

We have an incredibly supportive and effective governing body and an inclusive, warm and welcoming team of staff – from our teachers and TAs through to admin, premises, cleaning and lunch time staff.  Staff tell us that they feel able to ask for help when needed and value working as part of the ‘Chapel Street Family’.  We are all very proud to work here and committed to our children and community.  Our children are the highlight of our school and there is something very special about them all.  Similarly, our parents / carers and wider community are respectful, positive about school and from very diverse backgrounds.
About our senior leadership team
Our new Assistant Headteacher will be joining a strong, committed and hard-working Senior Leadership Team that currently includes Headteacher, Deputy Headteacher, EYFS / KS1 Assistant Headteacher and School Business Manager.  We work very closely with a Middle Leadership Team including EYFS, KS1, LKS2 and UKS2 Phase leads, Inclusion Lead, TA manager, Communications & Admin Manager and SENCO.  Our phase leads are all class based teachers who receive a TLR and half a day per week dedicated leadership time.  Our senior leaders are not class based but all have a minimum equivalent of half a day per week teaching.

Whilst each member of SLT has specific responsibilities and lead areas we are flexible and able to transfer our leadership and management skills to different contexts and tasks.  We work collaboratively to ensure distribution of leadership responsibilities is fair and best meets the needs of our children, staff and community.  We are committed to positive work-life balance and wellbeing for all staff – including SLT – and provide regular off-site dedicated leadership time for all SLT to focus on strategic elements of their role.  We also support and develop SLT through regular professional supervision and leadership coaching from external providers and weekly 1:1s for all SLT with the headteacher.  

About the Post 

The specific areas of responsibility for our new Assistant Headteacher will be agreed with them upon appointment.  
We know that we will be asking you to lead:

· Key Stage Two

· Curriculum
We are also particularly looking for someone with potential to lead from within the following areas:

· Technology for learning – including virtual, online and within the classroom 

· Online safety

· Social media to promote, connect and celebrate our school within the community and wider afield

· Cognitive science for learning

· Improving learning and outcomes through evidence based and research informed approaches

· Pupil voice and leadership
· Staff professional development

About the successful candidate
As with all our senior leadership posts we are primarily looking for the right person for our school and community who has transferable leadership and management skills so that they can be flexible and adapt to changing need.  
Only candidates who can demonstrate excellent leadership and management skills will be considered for this post. Whilst it is essential that you are a strong and responsive teacher, a significant amount of your work will be strategic and require excellent skills in leading and developing others.  A very clear educational philosophy and vision and the ability to articulate this is essential – as is a commitment to our relational approach and nurturing positive, quality relationships with all. 

Excellent team-working and organisational skills are also essential, as is the ability to work independently and a strong commitment to wanting the very best for each child.  You will need a strong understanding of the unique strengths and challenges facing our community and pupils – and we will look for this within your application.  We want our assistant headteacher to be passionate about working in our school with our unique children and staff.
Candidates will be expected to demonstrate an excellent understanding of the teaching and learning process and how to engage, inspire, nurture and provide challenge for all pupils and staff. 

Visits to school
Potential candidates are warmly invited to visit our school for a tour, to see for yourself why Chapel Street is such a special place to work and learn.  In light of current circumstances, all visits will follow the requirements of our COVID-19 risk assessment, including strict social distancing guidelines.  We are therefore only able to offer a limited number of two spaces on each of the dates and times below – these will be allocated on a first-come basis.

· Tuesday 20th April at 10:00am

· Wednesday 21st April at 8:00am

· Friday 23rd April at 2:00pm

· Monday 26th April at 2:00pm

· Tuesday 27th April at 4:00pm

· Wednesday 28th April at 9:00am

· Friday 30th April at 9:00am

· Tuesday 4th May at 2:00pm

· Wednesday 5th May at 4:00pm
If you would like to book a place, please email our Headteacher, Ella Hughes, with your availability in relation to the above on: e.hughes@chapelstreet.manchester.sch.uk
About Your Application

· Please read all the documentation before applying.  

· Please ensure that we have full details of referees, including postal and email addresses, full professional titles, roles, and phone numbers. 

· Application cover letters or ‘information in support of your application’ will only be considered where they are a maximum of two sides of A4 in size 11 font.
· Where you are submitting an application and would like to request part-time or flexible working, please make this clear within your application.

· Application Closing Date: Friday 7th May at 9:00am
· Short-listing: Week beginning Monday 10th May
· Invites to interview: Week beginning Monday 10th May
· Interview process: Week beginning Monday 17th May
· Candidates who are successful in the first stage of the process will be invited to interview as the second stage of the process.
· There will be a number of different elements to the interview process which will include strict social distancing, virtual meetings (via Zoom) or a combination of both, in line with Covid-19 risk assessments.
· Start date for job: 1st September 2021
If you are excited by this post and by the opportunity to work in a really special school, then I look forward to receiving your completed application. 

Yours sincerely, 
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Mrs Ella Hughes
Headteacher
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